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to during the South African transition from
apartheid to democracy. Suppressed conflicts
from the apartheid era exploded and reflected the
rapid political and social change spawned by the
transition.
In the concluding essay of the volume, JanLodewijk Grootaers describes the longtime devel‐
opment of water wizards among the Zande in the
Central African Republic. Based on field research
and archival studies, Grootaers explores the imag‐
inations and experiences of the so-called croco‐
dile men during the period 1950-2000. Again, like
Harnischfeger, Grootaers carefully distinguishes
between witchcraft as an innate quality and sor‐
cery as an acquired ability. Grootaers’s work
shows that witchcraft and sorcery reflect and
shape social relations and changes within society;
hence, they must be seen and considered as dy‐
namic rather than static phenomena.
Witchcraft in Modern Africa offers a well-bal‐
anced overview of current studies of occult belief
systems in sub-Saharan Africa, including both the‐
oretical and conceptual considerations as well as
empirically based case studies to illustrate the
major findings. The inclusion of essays written in
German makes it a valuable resource for the Ger‐
man-speaking Africanist community as well.
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